     NLAF Prisoners Forum

     Report to NLAF – February 2013 
The NLAF Prisoners Forum met on 14 February 2013.  At that meeting, items on the agenda included: 
· Support for Aboriginal prisoners - The Legal Aid NSW Reconciliation Action Plan was launched on Monday 11 February 2013.  Copies of the plan were distributed at the meeting.
· Lawyer /client communication initiatives 
· The Video Conferencing Scheduling System (VCSS) is an online database that is designed to streamline the use of the video conferencing facilities.  The VCSS can also be used for booking web-conferencing and telephone conferencing.  Corrective Services NSW (CSNSW) has introduced telephones to the video conferencing suites at Bathurst, Grafton and Goulburn correctional centres.  In total there will be nine correctional centres where there will be telephones available. 
· CSNSW has deployed 63 computers fitted with disc drives throughout correctional centres in NSW.  These computers will enable inmates to access their electronic briefs.  CSNSW is working through issues relating to appropriate placement of the computers.
· Legal information and literacy program for inmates – The Legal Literacy Project between Wirringa Baiya, Hawkesbury Nepean Legal Centre, PIAC and WLS NSW is progressing.  The content of the course has been finalised.  The project will run as a pilot between July and December 2013.

· Changes to the child protection system – Forum members discussed the recently released discussion paper about proposed changes to the care and protection system and the impact on prisoners with children.  Forum members discussed the difficulties that prisoners can encounter when trying to arrange access and contact to their children.  Forum members agreed to identify which organisations are preparing submissions and circulate this information. 

· Work and Development Orders (WDOs) – The WDO scheme is now established in correctional centres across NSW and participation in the program is growing.  
· Telephone assessment of prisoners for drug and alcohol (D&A) rehabilitation programs – Forum members discussed a proposed protocol for dealing with telephone assessments through the VCSS.
Other issues discussed included legal assistance to inmates with visa cancellation matters, volume of calls from inmates in correctional centres, programs for perpetrators of domestic violence and mapping of legal outreach services to correctional centres across NSW.  
The Forum also received reports from other groups that address issues relating to prisoners (i.e. the NLAF Fines and Traffic Working Group, the Women's Advisory Council and CSNSW Legal Practitioners Group).
The Prisoners Legal Information Team (PLIT)

The PLIT met on 6 February 2013 and reviewed the content to be updated and removed from the Prisoners Legal Information Portal.  The PLIT also discussed problems with underuse of Portal due to difficulties in accessing computers and awareness of the Portal amongst staff at correctional centres. The PLIT considered a report on the number of hits to the site and most popular resources.

The next meeting of the Prisoners Forum is scheduled for 2 May 2013. The Commissioner of Corrective Services, Peter Severin and the Assistant Commissioner, Strategic Policy and Planning, Luke Grant will be attending the Forum.
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